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	               Rootes of the Pacific Northwest
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NO PROFILE THIS MONTH AND THE POET IS ON VACATION – If you haven’t sent in a profile of your car, now’s the time. Just send us a photo and tell us about you and your car.


A.B.F.M. - Bellevue.


Tiger class:

1st - Larry & Eileen Ingersoll, 

2nd - Dave Wright. 

3rd - Larry  and Linda Atkisson.
Alpine class:

1st - Buell Ish, Harrington Alpine
Hillman class: 

1st - Craig Burlingame, 1955 Hillman convertible, 

2nd - Budd Bennion 1960 Hillman Husky, 

3rd - Alan and Mary Lou Miles (Richmond, BC) 1962 Hillman Minx, 

(Note the other Hillman Husky in the class was 
driven up from California,700 miles, by Doug Edwards).  [Doug Edwards co-chaired with Max Pahmeier - Suni IV]
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Seen wandering about the A.B.F.M. – if you’re a fan of the British Car Show “Top Gear” you’ll be astonished to know “the Stig” was in attendance:
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Also, apparently one of his less well known relatives:
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President’s Corner
Thanks to Dick Sanders & Lisa Jelinek for arranging the Sunbeam Corral for the premier of the Get Smart movie the beginning of June at a theater in Issaquah.  Approximately 10 cars were present and drew attention from movie goers and shoppers in the area.  Some of us went to the movie.  The general consensus was a typical “Get Smart” spy plot with a modern twist and of course new technology.  If you were expecting more than the slapstick spy stuff---you probably would be disappointed.  All in all it was mostly an entertaining movie.  

The Sunbeams did not get the big participation at ABFM in Bellevue this year as they had last year, as it was the featured marque for 2007.  There were 12 Tigers, 1 Alpine Harrington, and 4 Hillmans in attendance.  Viewing the cars was easier as the day was mild and pleasant.  Thanks to those who attended.

Max Pahmeier gave a brief presentation for SUNI 2009.  It is slated for June 21-25, 2009 in Rapid City, South Dakota.  The planning is well underway.  Max is looking for volunteers to assist with the events.  Look for upcoming information or contact Max.  E-mail:  pahmeier@verizon.net or 360-668-1303

By the time this newsletter goes to print, Roger and Anne’s Salmon BBQ and PTC meeting will have already happened.  Hope you were able to make the trip and enjoy the Flescher’s generous hospitality.

Linda and I will be hosting the September meeting on Sat. the 6th at 1:00pm.  Call if you need directions or MapQuest to our address.

Nominations for officers are open until we vote at the September meeting.  Linda will not be returning as Secretary.  We are looking for someone to fill that position.  If you are interested in any of the positions, call any of the current officers and get a job description.

Make your plans for the Annual General Meeting (AGM) banquet, October 18th at Robb’s 125th Street Grill in North Seattle. See details in this newsletter.  Call or E-mail Budd Bennion with your meal selection, 206-364-8478 or budd.bennion@comcast.net 

A Note From The President:  August 2, 2008
I want to thank Roger & Anne Flescher for hosting the August meeting & the Famous Salmon BBQ.  All of us that made the trip up to the Flescher’s as usual had a great time and of course the salmon and all of the potluck dishes were tasty.  Also, thanks to all you who attended.  A short meeting was held.  There was no new or old business.  We adjourned to eat and party.  

The next meeting will be at our home in Hansville, WA, September 6th at 1:00pm.  We will have a BBQ after the meeting.  If you need directions, call or MapQuest our address.  

We are looking for a Secretary for the upcoming term and if you are interested in any of the other positions, contact any of the current officers for information.  

See you at the September meeting.

Larry
Would you prefer to receive your newsletter online? Email us @Tiger2@telus.net

Do you have an interesting article to share with the readers? We are always interested in any submissions.
2007-2008 Executive and Officers
President: 
Larry Atkisson


37624 Vista Key Drive NE


Hansville, Wa 98340


360-638-1998


catkisson@aol.com
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4723 Woodside Place


West Vancouver, BC V7S 2X5
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Back in the 70's, Lucas decided to diversify its product line and began manufacturing vacuum cleaners. It was the only product they offered which didn’t suck. 

Renewing your membership?

Members are asked to observe their renewal dates on each month’s address label. The date indicates when your dues are due to continue receiving the PTC Newsletter.  Please send all membership correspondence to Budd at:  14720 30th NE, Seattle, WA. 98155 (206)364-8478 or via email: budd.bennion@comcast.net.

Annual Membership fee $32.00 US/35.00 Foreign for foreign members.

Canadian Funds Payment to PTC

We ask each Canadian member to calculate the current exchange rate into US funds. Example: dues today $35.00USD=38.50 CAD (based on 10% exchange rate)

Make payment payable to Pacific Tiger Club and we will process via our bank. Exchange rates are constatntly changing.  For assistance you may use the following website:http://www.xe.com
Want to avoid mail delays? Receive your next issue of the PTC Newsletter emailed to you on-line. Contact us at Tiger2@telus.net with your email address

SEPTEMBER ISSUE - Deadline Sep 25th, 2008

Chairpersons                             

Internet:               Jim Leach  



   811 Highland Drive



   Seattle,  Wa 98119



   206-283-0510



   tigerootes@aol.com 

Activities:
Larry & Eileen Ingersoll

                               29206 61st  Ave S

                               Auburn, Wa 98001

                               253-946-0762

                               Laingersol@aol.com

Membership:
Budd Bennion


14720 30th NE


Seattle, WA 98155


206-364-8478


budd.bennion@comcast.net
Historian:           Brett Simpson

                          10005 SE 267th St.

                          Kent, WA 98031

                          253-859-5096

                          brsjal1@comcast.net
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Are you buying, selling or trading? Email us at Tiger2@telus.net

We want to hear your great stories! Do you have a great story to share? Send us the details with your photos. Let us know!
CALENDAR OF EVENTS     

Sep 2008

	Sun


	Mon

1
	Tues

2
	Wed

3
	Thurs

    4
	Fri

5
	Sat

6

PTC Mtg

	7 
	8
	9
	   10
	11
	12
	13

Run to the Sea

	14
	15
	  16
	17
	18
	19
	20

	21
	22
	23
	24
	25
	26
	27

	28
	29
	30
	
	
	
	


Oct 2008

	Sun

     
	Mon


	Tues


	Wed

1
	Thurs

2
	Fri

3
	Sat

4

	5
	6
	7
	8
	9
	10
	11

	12
	13
	  14
	15
	16
	17
	18

PTC AGM

	19
	20
	21
	22
	23
	24
	25

	26
	27
	28
	29
	30
	31
	


Nov 2008

	Sun


	Mon


	Tues


	Wed


	Thurs


	Fri


	Sat

1

	    2
	3
	4
	5
	6
	     7
	8 

	    9
	10
	   11
	12
	13
	14
	15

	16
	17
	18
	19
	20
	21
	22



	23
	24
	25
	26
	27
	28
	29

	30
	
	
	
	
	
	


For British Cars - 2008

PTC 2008 Meeting Schedule
Sep 06 – Larry & Linda’s home in Hansville

Oct 18 – A.G.M. - Rob’s 125 St. Grill

Other 2008  Sunbeam Events

Sep Meeting @ Larry & Linda Atkisson’s 

Sep 13/14 Run to the Sea www.abfm.com

Oct 18 AGM @ Rob’s 125 St. Grill

We need your help!  If you know of any Sunbeam Events, please contact your Activities Co-coordinator and we’ll get it in the newsletter.

Want to avoid mail delays? Receive your next issue of the PTC Newsletter emailed to you on-line. Contact us at Tiger2@telus.net with your email address

We want to hear your great stories! Do you have a great story to share? Send us the details with your photos. Let us know!
DO WE HAVE YOUR CURRENT ADDRESS AND EMAIL?  HELP US KEEP OUR RECORDS UP TO DATE AND SEND YOUR CHANGES TO BUDD OR THE EDITOR.
Profile your car!

We would like to have a profile of your car, even if everyone knows who you are. Please email your profile to Mike & Kathryn.  New to the PTC? Let us know the details, as we would like to do a feature article on your car!
Vintage Racing  

[image: image8.jpg]2008 SCHEDULE

April 18-20  Defrost Kickoff Pacific Raceways

May 17-18  Spring Sprints Pacific Raceways

June 1415 Maryhill Hill Climb Goldendale, Washington

July 4-6 Pacific Northwest Historics Pacific Raceways

July 12-13  Portland Historic Races Portland International Raceway
July19-20  NW Region SCCA Vintage Grids Bremerton

Aug16-17  VRCBC Mission, BC Canada

Aug 30 Sept  Columbia River Classic Portland International Raceway
Sept20-21 __Fall Finale Pacific Raceways

sanctioned by

“supported by
The SOVREN Guild

For race information (206) 987-2777 or visit our website www.northwesthistorics.com





All vintage events sponsored by SOVREN. More info for these and other NW vintage events can be found at: http://www.sovren.org/


GET SMART…
The ticket stub didn’t just get you in to see a movie; it got you to the place where the real interesting stuff was in the parking lot:
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Secretary’s Report

July 26, 2008 Meeting Minutes:

·  Meeting called to order

· Approximately 25 in attendance

·  Thanks to Dick Sanders & Lisa Jelinek for organizing the Sunbeam Corral in conjunction with the Get Smart movie premier  

· Treasurer report:  $6,373.00 (combined checking & CD)

· Max reported that the final accounting of TU-2007 would bring additional funds to PTC as well as the other clubs who supported TU monetarily.  

· Membership report:  Approximately 90 current paid members.  Budd reported that there are a few members in arrears.  He said he has e-mailed them a reminder.  So please send in your dues and get up to date.  If you contact info changes:  please contact Budd so he can get it updated.  Examples:  address, phone, e-mail address, etc.  We need this info to make sure you are getting your newsletter or e-newsletter, and any other info on club activities in a timely fashion. 

· Newsletter report:  please send profiles, articles, photos, events, or anything you think other members might be interested in.  e-mail to Tiger2@telus.net or send to newsletter editor’s listed under officers in this issue

· All officers have agreed to another term for the upcoming year, with the exception of Secretary.  This position needs to be filled.  If you are interested in this position or any other position, contact any of the current officers for details.

· September 6th meeting at 1:00pm at Larry & Linda’s in Hansville, WA

· October 18th, 2008 AGM (Annual General Meeting) at Robb’s 125th Street Grill, North Seattle.  See details in newsletter or contact Budd Bennion.

· Max Pahmeier gave a report on SUNI 2009.  Dates:  June 21-25, Rapid City, South Dakota.  He said the hotel is offering reasonable rates.  The event location is off Hwy 90 at exit 27.  Concours will be at a nearby park.  The autocross site has not been selected yet, but there are 3 sites to be considered. Dinner/banquet will be at Mt. Rushmore.  Max needs volunteers for Registration, Concours, Autocross, & other activities related to this event.  Contact Max at:  360-668-1303 

or e-mail pahmeier@verizon.net 

for any information. 

· Meeting adjourned.

August 2, 2008 Meeting Minutes:

-
The meeting was called to order.  Due to a meeting the previous Saturday, there was nothing new to discuss and the meeting was promptly adjourned.  The members present included:  Roger & Anne Flescher, Bruce Whalen & guest Larry de Montreuil, Starke & Evan Shelby, Budd Bennion, Dave & Anita Dunn, Paul & Jack Jelinek, David & Gale Wright, & Larry & Linda Atkisson.

Linda Atkisson



The September Meeting:

Will be held at the home of Larry & Linda Atkisson 37624 Vista Key Drive NE
Hansville, WA on September 06, 2008 at 1 PM.



PACIFIC TIGER CLUB - ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING BANQUET

OCT 18, 2008, Saturday   

5:30 PM Cocktails,  6:30 Pm Dinner

Place: Robb’s 125th Street Grill, 12255 Aurora Ave N. Seattle Wa.  98133

Your choice of the following; 

- CHICKEN DIJON baked with Parmesan cheese and Dijon mustard.   

$24.00

- PACIFIC SALMON, Fresh Alaskan Salmon baked, w/lemon & basil butter.          $28.00

- PRIME RIB of Beef, roasted w/rock salt and garlic, cooked medium. 

$32.00

All dinners include Caesar salad and chef’s choice of potato & garden Vegetables and fresh baked Dinner bread. 

Please make your selection and reserve a seat by OCT 13th, Monday before the banquet. Place your reservation with Budd Bennion via phone 206-364-8478 or email budd.bennion@comcast.net. 



"Run to the Sea"
Sept. 13-14, 2008 
Pack a lunch and join us for this one or two day tour, leaving from Jaguar of Tacoma, Fife,WA.
This tour, on your own, will take you South and West through the back-country to the Washington coast. Then South into Oregon to our final destination at Seaside, OR. These are roads you have probably never driven on. This event is not a rally, there are no traps. Run in the style of European events you will be given maps and instructions to make your drive a pleasant one. 
 
The Oceanview Resort will be our host hotel. We have arranged a dinner, where you will have the opportunity to go over the days events with other entrants. You will arrive at the Inn around 4:00pm and have time to take a dip in the pool before meeting for Cocktails, followed by dinner. A choice of New York Steak with a Mushroom Demi Glaze and Garlic Mashed Potatoes. Or Pacific Salmon, baked in Rosemary Garlic Butter Sauce, and Rice Pilaf. Both entrees come with Fresh Seasonal Vegetables, Mixed Garden Greens with Dressing, Rolls and Butter, Dessert, Coffee, Tea, Iced Tea . 
After dinner there will be an awards presentation and Raffle Prizes. 
 
On Sunday morning there will be a drivers meeting, where we will give you the return route. Before leaving we invite you to explore the many shops in Seaside, or tour down to Tillamook to visit the cheese factory or the air museum. Before heading home.
For information, Hotel Reservations & Entry Form, visit our website: www.abfm.com or Contact Arnie Taub @ 425-644-7874


· The Lucas motto: "Get home before dark." 

· Lucas is the patent holder for the short circuit. 

· Lucas - Inventor of the first intermittent wiper. 

· Lucas - Inventor of the self-dimming headlamp. 

· The three position Lucas switch - Dim, Flicker and Off. 

· The Original Anti-Theft Device - Lucas Electrics. 
TECH TIP

Although there are several differ​ent powder formulations used by the powder coating industry, three types of powder are pre​dominantly used to coat auto​motive components.
Standard polyester: Standard polyester is an all-around pow​der for indoor and outdoor use and was one of the first formu​lated powders that coalers used for automotive applications—it is also the most economical powder to spray.
Enhanced polyester: This has better durability and film-appearance characteristics, applies a little smoother than standard polyester, and has a greater chemical-resistance level than standard polyester.
Super polyester: Super poly​ester is the cutting edge of pow​ders available today. In automo​tive applications, it is very durable against impact and UV exposure and has a much higher chemical resistance (to things like paint-attacking brake fluid).
Super is usually a requirement on components like wheels on production cars.
We'd suggest using enhanced or super, considering you're coating parts on your pride and joy—and the price and prep dif​ference is mild compared with the properties of these two pow​ders. All three powders can be ordered as low-cure (which means they flow out at around 400 degrees f) for use on tem​perature-sensitive automotive parts. As an added bonus, all powders are now ordered with an industry-standard numbering system called a "ral" number for the color. For example, ral 5008 = blue gray. This will make it much easier to shop for a powder-coater, as you'll be able to pick your color and get the ral num​ber for it, along with the powder type (standard, enhanced, or super
polyester) so you can easily compare the quality, timeliness, and price of coating among powder coaters. HRM
Thanks to Bob Bennion



Do you have an interesting tech tip to share with the readers? We are always interested in any submissions.

We want to hear from you! Share your stories with the PTC members. We are always interested in any submissions.
Want to avoid mail delays? Receive your next issue of the PTC Newsletter emailed to you on-line. Contact us at Tiger2@telus.net with your email address
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FOR SALE:

5 bolt 289 2V, 120Kmi, hear run.  $500.00 obo  email Russ at: H2Ocolor1@comcast.net.


1967 - Sunbeam Alpine,
Soft top, original hard top and cover. 
98% original
Price:  $ 5,000.00
Mike Seek, 236 W. Second St.
Tonasket , WA. 98855 
Phone: (509) 486-1301
Email:   lou6453@yahoo.com 


MEMBER’S PUB INVITATION

Phil Stafford would like to invite any PTC members who are out for a drive to drop in to his pub in Snoqualmie.  The Staffords opened their establishment in February and have been PTC members for a number of years (own a ’65 Tiger).

Phil advises that any PTC member will receive a discount, the beverages are cold and the food’s great.


REGALIA

Hats, Hats, Hats… We got ‘em! $15.00 +2.50 for 

Shipping, all have the "Pacific Tiger Club" Logo on the front, some have Tiger or Alpine on the side and some have no added logo on the side.  Make all forms of

payment to "Pacific Tiger Club" and mail to Budd Bennion, 14720 30th Ave NE, Seattle WA 98155-7512.


Fleece jackets $30 + postage $4

Polo shirts- Lady's = $20 + postage $3 

Men’s  = $15 + postage $3

______________________________
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Save postage by picking up regalia at club meeting 
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Honest, it was a little English sports car of some kind!!!
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Is it just me or did someone miss the point?
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Next Meeting: SEP 6, 2008                

Pacific Tiger Club

37624 Vista Key Drive NE

Hansville, WA 98340                   
�





CHECK OUT the PTC WEBSITE at � HYPERLINK "http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/PacificTigerClub/" ��http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/PacificTigerClub/� 





Want Ad Policy:


Free ads for Rootes Group and related parts, cars etc for all PTC members. Ads will run for two issues. Depending on available space, the ads can run longer if necessary.
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